Pierce County ATV Association Minutes
Sneakers Pub and Eatery, Spring Valley, WI
July 21, 2014

Members Present: Jerry Johnson, Barb McLaughlin, Tina Huppert, Everett Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-
Muhlhausen, Ken Majeski, Darren Place, Larry Johnson, Sharolyn Johnson, Curt, Cindy and Kyle
Sundquist, Don Fuller, Toni Fuller, Ruth Esanbock, Jeff Esanbock

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m.

Secretary’s Report was read and distributed by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the
Secretary’s Report by Tina Huppert, second by Toni Fuller. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Sharolyn
Johnson, second by Toni Fuller. Motion passed.

Don Fuller updated the group on the upcoming ATV Ride on Saturday, July 26 leaving from the Pit Stop
at 9:00 a.m. There will be a lunch special at the Spider Lake Lodge, stopping at Edgewater, and down to
the Legion and head to town. This will be a family oriented ride.

ElImwood is signed and we received a bill from Pierce County for $331.68.

The donation boxes have all been delivered except for one and we have a few left over. Larry distributed
a map he printed off that showed through routes to reach destinations.

Elections will be at the August meeting and Barb will bring ballots.

The Pierce County ATV Association will be working at the Pierce County Tractor Pull again this year on
Friday, August 8. We need 11 people to help sell and take tickets and do security beginning at 5:30
p.m. and in return we will receive $500. Members that volunteered to work are: Darren Place, Larry
Johnson, Tina Huppert, Jerry Johnson, Barb McLaughlin, Don Fuller and we assume Scott Jones since he
signed the club up to work. Barb will send out an email to recruit more workers and have them “reply
all” on the email so everyone will know who will be working and if we have enough people to earn the
$500.

President Larry Johnson asked if the club would like to get 7 miles of trail possibly between Spring Valley
and ElImwood so the county would receive funding. Ruth Esanbock will ask around. Spring Lake may be a
possibility to sponsor.

The railroad bed still has a pothole so Ruth Esanbock will see about getting some rock to fix it. A tree is
also down and should be cut up and removed.

President Larry Johnson received a call from the Town Chairman from the Town of Isabelle. Residents
there would like to open a couple of roads and it will be on the Town of Isabelle agenda for August or
September. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Jerry Johnson, to sigh Town of Isabelle if any roads are
opened. Motion passed.



President Larry Johnson asked the group if the club should work on opening more roads this winter.
Suggestions were % mile on County A and % mile on CC, 1 mile on County N to Lawton, % mile on County
S as Dunn County wants access to Exile Bar. Motion by Ruth Esanbock, seconded by Tina Huppert, to
work on opening all of the suggested roads. Motion passed.

The next meeting will be on August 18 at 6:00 p.m. at El Paso Bar and Grill.
Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Toni Fuller, to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 p.m. Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen
Secretary



